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Bill #:
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SUBJECT/TITLE
Relating to registration of motor vehicles

SPONSOR
Sen. Robert Stivers

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County clerks

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

SB 398/SCS requires that when an application for registration or title of a motor vehicle is presented to the county clerk of the county of the motor vehicle dealer's
 place of business, rather than the clerk of the purchaser's county of residence, the money retained by the clerk for collecting the motor vehicle usage tax (3% of the motor vehicle usage tax) shall be evenly divided between the clerks of the respective counties. (Under current law the clerk of the county in which a motor vehicle is registered collects the motor vehicle usage tax and retains the entirety of the 3% collection fee.) The committee substitute also mandates that vehicles registered by a Kentucky owner that is not an individual must be registered in the county in which the owner resides.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of SB 398/SCS is indeterminable, but likely would be significant. The President of the Kentucky County Clerk's Association indicated that approximately 60 to 70 county clerk offices would gain from this measure, and a smaller number of county clerk offices would lose as a result of the bill. Because most motor vehicle dealers handle the registration and titling of motor vehicles, and usually title the vehicle in the county in which the dealer is located, the county clerk offices that would likely be adversely affected would be those located in a county with a large number of motor vehicle sales outlets, while the clerk offices that would likely benefit would be those located in counties with few motor vehicle dealers, but adjacent to counties with large numbers of outlets.

It is impossible to predict within the allotted timeframe the amount of motor vehicle usage tax collection fees which would change hands as a result of this measure. Usage tax collection fees in fiscal year 1999 amounted to $9.935 million (based upon fiscal year 1999 motor vehicle usage tax collections of $331.184 million). The amount of collection fees required to be shared would be a function of the number of motor vehicles registered in the county in which the dealer was located, rather than the county in which the purchaser resided.

Interviewers indicated that all counties would experience increased administrative duties resulting from this measure. The division of retained money would increase administrative and audit functions for both the clerk sending the funds and for the clerk receiving funds.
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�"Dealer" would include both new and used car dealers.
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